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The deeper holes on this section indicate the relative degree of alteration that was encountered, which 
suggests that the hydrothermal system is much more intense and widespread than previously 
recognized. This is demonstrated by both the expansion of intense alteration directly below the existing 
resource and the much deeper zone of silicified, brecciated and veined fanglomerate in CAH-303 that 
was encountered from 390m (1,280’) to 427m (1,400’). CAH-304 has intersected increasingly silicified 
rock at the current depth of the hole and thus, diamond core drilling will continue to further delineate 
this deeper alteration zone.   
 
The existence of hydrothermal alteration at these depths is quite encouraging because exploration 
drilling has never tested rocks below the 300m (980’) level. This new information clearly implies the 
epithermal system is far larger than previously known from geologic and drill data collected over the 
past 28 years since Cahuilla was discovered by Fischer-Watt Gold Company in 1985.   
 
As well as the widespread precious metal mineralization, numerous high priority geophysical targets 
have been delineated both within and far outside of the drill permitted area. As a result, the Company 
strongly feels that the current NI 43-101 resource only represents a small fraction of the actual quantity 
of gold and silver that is potentially present in the ground at Cahuilla. 
 
REVERSE DRILLING HIGHLIGHTS 
 
The reverse circulation rig will resume drilling tomorrow in the northeast target area as indicated by the 
orange triangles shown on the Cahuilla 2013 drill progress map above with the objective of expanding 


